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July 25, 2017 

Dr. Sandra A. Brown 
Vice Chancellor for Research Affairs 
University of California-San Diego 
9500 Gilman Drive, 0043 
LaJolla, CA 92093-0043 

Dear Dr. Brown, 

FOR EXPRESS MAIL: 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 

Rockledge One, Suite 360 
6 705 Rockledge Drive 

Bethesda, Maryland 208 I 7 
Telephone: (30 I) 496-7163 
Facsimile: (30 I) 402-7065 

Re: Animal Welfare Assurance 
A3033-0 I [OLA W Case 1 W 

The Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare (OLA W) acknowledges receipt of your July 21, 2017 letter 
reporting the suspension of an animal activity at the University of California- San Diego, following up on 
an initial telephone report on July 18, 2017. According to the information provided, OLA W understands 
that the Institutional Animal Care and Use Committee (IA CUC) took this action after determining that a 
Principal Investigator (Pl) euthanized neonatal mouse pups by an unapproved method. The pups were 
needed as embryos but were unintentionally born because the dams were not being monitored. 

The corrective actions consisted of the IA CUC requiring the PI to obtain a letter of support from the 
Department Chairperson endorsing reinstatement of animal use privileges, a description of oversight of 
animal activities, and if acceptable to the IA CUC a new protocol outlining monitoring of the pregnant mice 
and approved euthanasia in case of unintended births. 

OLA W understands that the protocol involved was not PHS-supported, but concurs that the incident was 
serious and supports the actions taken by the IACUC. The establishment and application of policies and 
practices that are consistent with the provisions of the PHS Policy on Humane Care and Use of Laboratory 
Animals at the University of California- San Diego are commendable and avoid the perception of a double 
standard. Thank you for keeping OLA W apprised on this matter. 

cc: IACUC Chair 

Sincerely, 

� W� 1 Wl'.7/NV"­

Axel Wolff, M.S., D.V.M. 
Director 
Division of Compliance Oversight 
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